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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on October 8th, 2024 at 7:00 pm.  Jerry Johnson was not in attendance.  The minutes from the September meeting were reviewed and approved by a motion by Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Ed Clem. The treasurer report was reviewed.  The budget and the treasurers report were approved by Ed Clem and Wayne Jacobson.
The Mileage Report was reviewed by the board for any additional mileage to be added.  This was approved by the board and Heather Anderson will send out.  Mileage was 58.110.
Need to start up fall grading but the inclement weather has made some of this problematic.  Jason Rosing has been in contact with Scooter. He is going to blade as soon as we get a little rain to help shape up the roads.
Mike Hough was present about a road encroachment for a septic on Tanglewood Road.  This was reviewed by the board and a motion to approve was brought by Al Bergquist and seconded by Wayne Jacobson.  
2nd Planning Team Meeting for the update of the Becker County Hazard Mitigation Plan (HMP).  The purpose of this meeting is to provide an overview of the plan and interactive website, including a review of the updated risk assessment for natural hazards that affect the county.
[bookmark: x_x__Hlk44398871] The meeting will be held virtually using Zoom webinar:
 Date:                    Friday, October 18, 2024
Time:                    10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
The election will be November 5th, 2024.  Polls open from 7 am to 8 pm.  
The November meeting will need to be changed.  The board will hold their monthly meeting on November 19th, 2024. 
	The board did discuss the compost site that is located on Al Bergquist personal property.  Al Bergquist is closing the site for the season very soon.  There continues to be conversation about what to do in the upcoming year.  Al Bergquist noted he has gotten a lot of feedback from residents about how they want to see the compost site remain open.   Mike Foley, a Lake Eunice resident was present and indicated that people around Lake Eunice really want to maintain the compost site.  Al Bergquist does not think he wants brushing and maybe just take the leaves etc.  Discussion about whether people would adhere to his requests.   Jeff Moritz also indicated his support for a Lake Eunice compost site and questioned where people would take their brushing and compost. 
ROBIN L & BRENDA K ALBRIGHT who reside at 15464 SUMMER ISLAND RD were present to discuss a private drive and what they need to do to maintain it.  This is a private road and not a township road.  They were advised to contact the DNR, Cormorant Lakes Watershed about the rip rap questions they have and how to maintain it.  Jeff Moritz, a Lake Eunice resident who also has information about the Cormorant Lakes Watershed indicated they may have some funds to assist and to contact them.  




This meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm by motion from Al Bergquist and seconded by Ed Clem.
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